
Re: Buckley A F B MS4 permit Q 
Amy Clark to: Ken Mackenzie 12/21/2010 09:30 AM 

Ken -1 finally got an answer from our attorney regarding your question, and yes, the SOB does serve as 
the legal interpretation of the permit. If you have any additional questions, please let me know. Thanks 
and have a great holiday. 

Amy Clark 
EPA Region 8 
Stormwater Coordinator - Temporary Detail 
1595 Wynkoop St. 
Mail Code: 8P-W-WW 
Denver CO, 80202 
303.312.7014 (office) 
303.312.6116 (fax) 

http://www.epa.gov/region8/water/stormwater 

Send me an e-mail if you would like to receive updates related to stormwater permits, BMPs, and NPDES 
regulations. 

"Ken MacKenzie" |Amy, I've finished reviewing the proposed MS4... 10/18/2010 01:36:41 ^M 

From: "Ken MacKenzie" <kmackenzie@udfcd.org> 
To: Amy Clark/R8/USEPA/US@EPA 
Cc: "Holly Piza" <hpiza@udfcd.org> 
Date: 10/18/2010 01:36 PM 
Subject: Buckley AFB MS4 permit 

Amy, I've finished reviewing the proposed MS4 permit and statement of basis for Buckley. After the 
permit is issued, does the statement of basis serve as a legal interpretation of the permit language 
when there is a compliance question or dispute? 

If so, I don't have any comments to offer. If not I will want to offer comments regarding the permit 
requirement to "mimic pre-development hydrology". If I were the permittee I would want that 
requirement defined very clearly, which I believe you did nicely in the statement of basis. 

Also, when you call tomorrow at 3 p.m. I may still be in a meeting but Holly Piza will be available at 
303.455.6277-just ask for her. 

Thanks Amy, 

Ken MacKenzie, PE, CFM 
Manager, Master Planning Program 
Urban Drainage and Flood Control District 

EPA-BAFB-0000687 
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From: "Ken MacKenzie" <kmackenzie@udfcd.org> 

To: Amy Clark/R8/USEPA/US@EPA 

Cc: "Holly Piza" <hpiza@udfcd.org> 

History: This message has been replied to and forwarded. 
Amy, I've finished reviewing the proposed MS4 permit and statement of basis for Buckley. After the permit is 
issued, does the statement of basis serve as a legal interpretation of the permit language when there is a 
compliance question or dispute? 

If so, I don't have any comments to offer. If not I will want to offer comments regarding the permit requirement 
to "mimic pre-development hydrology". If I were the permittee I would want that requirement defined very 
clearly, which I believe you did nicely in the statement of basis. 

Also, when you call tomorrow at 3 p.m. I may still be in a meeting but Holly Piza will be available at 
303.455.6277 - just ask for her. 

Thanks Amy, 

Ken MacKenzie, PE, CFM 
Manager, Master Planning Program 
Urban Drainage and Flood Control District 

EPA-BAFB-0000688 
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